
  

 

 

Page 1 of 9  

  

  

 
 

Dear  family, we welcome you to read  the events happ ened at IOP in the month of 

December  2019.   

Articles:  

1.  Farmers Cabin  

2. Graduation s 

3. YWCA Trainings  

4. Girls trip to Morogoro  

5. Girls Christmas party  
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This is the newsletter for December! It is the month  of Christmas, everyone is in t he 

holiday spirit and hope this will be a lovely month for everyone! For IOP, December is a 

busy month but also a fun one! We have a lot of events and holiday plans during this 

time of the year, and we love it! We wish you al l the best in the year 2020. May all your 

dreams and wishes come true!  

 

 FARMERS CABIN  

Team Ueland Eig ersund (TUE), donates cabin no. 2 to 

IOP. 

Farmers Cabin becomes a reality by mid -March 2020. 

It will have 10 beds , 3 rooms  with two beds in each 

room, and a family room with 4 beds.   

The construction start was marked with great 

participation from IOP staff on December 2, 2019 and 

the walls are already up. Osmund Ueland represented 

TUE at the event. 

The MD of IOP, Mr Edson Msigwa named TUE as a pioneer in the Cabin project in his  

speech on the event. 

TUE supports IOP's strategy of bringing in more orphans to the Centre. Then new 

accommodation is needed for volunteers and others. TUE also sees that having a number 

of cabins of good standard is a great business opportunity for IOP. The cabins will be an 

attractive offer to Safari tourists and others, so that IOP in the future can become more 

financially independent. 

 

This time, TUE has managed to get two companies in Norway to take 2/3 of the cabin  

cost, Helland Invest AS and Aktiv Lek AS. Helland Invest AS from Eigersund is the main 

owner of a shareholder in Farm For the Future (FFF), Hellvik Hus Gruppen, a house building 

company. With its commitment, they want shareholders and visitors to FFF to be able to 

use Farmers  

Cabin a few days a year until FFF gets the opportunity to build its own guest house. Aktiv  

Lek AS is a company that builds playgrounds for Kindergardens, and gave one big unit 

to Sollerud Kindergarten Tanzania in 2015. 

 

TUE, which has sponsored a number of development projects at IOP from 2012, has from  

2019 until 2022 committed themselves to support the 3-year development program for 

young single mothers at FFF with USD 22,500 per year, and in addition get sponsors for 
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their children to attend Sollerud Kindergarten when they are 3 years old. In addition, TUE 

has recently contributed to the upgrade of IOP's new café at the main road. 

 

In the last part of March, a group of 30 people from Team Ueland with families and friends 

will visit IOP and FFF, and will then stay in Farmers and Eigersund cabins. In addition, they 

will use Preben's cabin, so most of the group members will stay together in the three 

cabins. 

Team Ueland is now very happy to see that Lux Cabin is coming in the new 

accommodation area.  

 

 
 

                                                              GRADUATION KIDS CORNER  

On the 04th, of December the graduation at Kids corner took place. This was a very fun 

event for children, teachers and parents. The children wearing graduation hats and 

looked very beautiful. They started the graduation with different types of practices that 

the children had to perform in front of their parents. All the children did very well on the 

practices and the parents were very proud. After that, all the children, parent’s teachers 

went to another room decorated nicely for the graduation. The whole place looked 

beautiful. Not only were there teachers from kid corner but also teachers from Lord’s Hill, 

Sollerud, and Sunflower etcetera. It was a good festive event and the children were 

performing dances and singing songs for the parents, guests and teachers. In January, 

the children are going to Sollerud to continue their school journey. We wish them the best 

of luck 

at their 

new 

schools!  

 

 

 



  

 

 

Page 4 of 9  

  

 

 

 

GRADUATION AT SOLLERUD KINDERGARTEN TANZANIA 

 Again, on the sixth of December there was a fourth graduation for Sollerud Kindergaten 

Tanzania. Children, parents/guardians, teachers and invitees surrounded the school.   The 

graduation ceremony started with prayer followed with introduction and then goodbye 

songs from graduates who looked very nice. The head teacher, graduates and the guest 

of honor Mr. Osmund Ueland gave a very nice speech to the graduate, teachers and 

parents. Children also performed various practices on this day. Performance like parts of 

the body, word formation and map arrangement. Both parents, guardians and invitees 

were very happy because the children did very well.  The guest of honor Mr. Osmund 

Ueland handed over certificates to 46 graduates who were very happy moving to 

another stage next year. There was another good moment of fundraising through cake 

whereby parents/teachers/guardian had to take a piece of cake and give to the 

graduates. Through the fundraising event the school got sum of 285,000/=Tanzania 

shillings. The money obtained will be used to buy different school’s needs. Both 

graduates, parents/guardians, guest of honor and teachers had a very nice meal 

prepared by the school cooks and teachers.  

 

 

 

                                                     YWCA TRAININGS  

Community Empowerment Project  

One of the focus areas of Ilula YWCA is youth empowerment through sports, games, 

training and capacity building to the staff.  In December 2019 YWCA, staff together with 

youth volunteers from the program called Communication For Change they have done 

several events and attend different trainings 
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Conduct the event of 16 Days of Gender Based Violence  whereas more than 170 people 

attended the event. The theme was ``Generation Equality stands against rape”. The 16 

days of activism started November 25 to 10 December, where by Ilula YWCA had 

different activities during the days. Some day’s youth and community member’s 

especially young mothers and VICOBA (Village Community Bank) members discussed 

the concept of gender and different forms e.g GBV and how to solve it and where to 

report it. Apart from this, a youth organization from Dar es Salaam called Msimamo youth 

center came at IOP in order to cooperate with Ilula YWCA to sensitize and educate the 

community through drama, singing and cysris (sarakasi). It was observed that learning 

become so easy when you deliver the message through sport s and games. People 

become active and involving. Ilula YWCA will continue to use this method as a means of 

influencing positive changes in the community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Preliminary Training Course for scout in Tanzania,  CFC and Ilula YWCA staff attended the 

PTC Camp training in Ifunda village from 6th to 9th December 2019. The objective was to 

know how to run scout activities based on the regulations of Tanzania scout Association, 

become trained, and registered trainee to run and coordinate scout activities. The 

regional commissioner of Iringa scout prepared the camp and 50 people attended 

camp. It was important to learn the content of scout lesson to be uniform with other scout 

but also Ilula YWCA now has 3 staff and 3 CFC volunteer who are certified to be trainers. 

This will enable the spread of peacemakers scout and Girl Guide in Kilolo. Ilula YWCA use 

the scout and Girl Guide mode to reach youth in schools. This mode has given Ilula YWCA 

opportunity to work with teachers and students in and outside school compounds after 

school hours. Youth get safe space to learn life skills, socialize, and be in contact with 

nature.  
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Youth involvement through exchange òRed Cross Youth Campó in Morogoro.  

In 12th up to 16th of December 2019. Ilula YWCA together with CFC volunteers attended 

a youth camp in Morogoro conducted by Red Cross Tanzania. The objective of the 

camp was to advocate for youth involvement through exchange programs. Where by 

youth were though about red cross organization, how to learn from each other basing 

on the branch or region you came from where there is Red cross branch or any youth 

involvement organization. Youth learned about the concept of volunteerism especially 

in the incontext of serving people’s lives by donating blood. Apart from that, youth were 

involved in community services whereby they went to clean the environment at the 

general hospital of Morogoro nad visit Mikumi national part as part of recreation. More 

than 200 youth all over Tanzania attended the camp. 

  

            
 

Sexual and Reproductive Health Rights (SRHR) for youths and single young mothers; 

through its youths programs, Ilula YWCA organized a training on sexual and reproductive 

health rights. The training was a four days training from 17th, to 20th, of December 2019 
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whereas two days were for youths and two days for the single young mothers. The training 

objective was to arouse awareness among youths to understand and cope with the 

changes of their bodies when they enter puberty. Furthermore, the training intended to 

equip youths and the young mothers with the necessary knowledge about sexual 

practices with their consequences so that to guide them to make sound and informed 

decisions that may affect their lives. The training was a success as youths and the young 

mothers had an opportunity to ask and discuss several issues on SRHR that they needed 

clear understanding. The training is one of the strategies to prevent early pregnancies 

and reduce the increase of young mothers in the community. 

     
 

 

Training on using Thematic Games to conduct trainings and advocacy activities,  the use 

of games in conducting training has shown a success especially to explaining matters 

that seem to be complicated and need a more creative strategy. YWCA has now 

adopted this strategy where thematic games will be used during the trainings and 

advocacy activities. To make this strategy effective, the facilitators from Msimamo Youths 

Educators and Right to play were invited to build capacity to the YWCA staffs and 

volunteers. The training was conducted from 27th, December to 29 December 2019 at 

IOP Center. The team was capacitated with a number thematic games and how to run 

them. YWCA see this as an efficient strategy to conduct trainings. 

 

 

                                                               GIRLS TRIP TO MOROGORO 

 December 07th, 2019 center girls had a trip to Morogoro - United Methodist Church 

whereby the journey started on Saturday 10:00am with the escort from 7 staff including 

the nannies and matron.    
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The next day Sunday 08th center girls joined church 

service at United Methodist Church where they 

participated, into different programs such as poem, 

drama, they also sang Christmas songs. At the end of 

service there was fund raising through selling bites 

cooked at IOP Center. They got 78,000/=tsh.   

After church service, girls had a scout session with 

youth from Morogoro United Methodist Church. This was the very nice moment 

because the learnt sang and played games together.  Everyone was happy as the 

session has full of joy and laughter 

 

GIRLS CHRISTMAS PARTY 

December 22nd 2019 at IOP the girls together with United Methodist Church members and 

some staff member had Christmas party for girls. The girls had time to sing Christmas songs 

and drama. There was a cake where by pastor Upendo gave a piece of cake to every 

one participated in combination with Christmas greetings. There after girls received gifts 

from IOP volunteer’s, sponsors and Ilula United Methodist Church. The girls were happy 

and they really enjoyed the presents.  
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CONTACT INFORMATION  

If you would like more information about projects a nd/or sponsoring opportunities,  

Please contact :  

 

  

IOP Tanzania  Edson: edson.msigwa@ioptanzania.org  

IOP Netherlands  Annelies: iopnederland@xs4all.nl  

IOP Norway  Ingunn: iop.norge@gmail.com  

IOP Luxembourg  Helen: helen.clarke@sunflower.lu  

IOP USA  Stepanie:  

stephaniegraber07@hotmail.com Or 

Ron: porterronaldj@gmail.com  

IOP Italy  Deborah and Massimo:  

iopitalia@gmail.com  

IOP Denmark  Lene: iop.denmark@gmail.com  

IOP Sweden  Annica :annicarenberg@hotmail.com  

IOP Germany  Irma & Jos: iopgermany@gmail.com  

  

Prepared by Jippe  Majoor a volunteer from the Netherlands.  


